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Canterbury Bankstown Council raises the following issues in relation to the Green Paper 

‘Continuing the Productivity Conversation’: 

 

Issue 1: Maintain Local Strategic Planning Statements as the principal mechanism to deliver 

dwelling growth. 

 

Green Paper 

The Green Paper proposes to accelerate dwelling growth by: 

• Introducing a Ministerial Direction and State–led planned precincts to enable more 

housing within walking distance of transport hubs on underutilised corridors 

(Recommendation 6.1). 

• Requiring councils to commit resources to maintaining the evidence base underpinning 

Local Strategic Planning Statements and Local Housing Strategies and ensuring these 

documents are reviewed and, if necessary, updated regularly—at most, every two years 

(Recommendation 7.1). 

 

Comment 

The NSW Government recently reflected on its involvement in precinct based planning and 

decided to focus on fewer and more specific areas. According to the Department of Planning, 

Industry and Environment, this new approach to precinct planning ‘is part of our work to 

centre the planning system around people, places, public spaces and the environment, putting 

greater responsibility for planning in the hands of councils and local communities’ (January 

2020). Any expansion of the program would contradict this recent decision. 

 

Moreover, councils are more than capable for planning for their own communities in line with 

Local Strategic Planning Statements, which have been assured by the NSW Government. 

 

In the case of Canterbury Bankstown Council (Council), since 2018, Council invested significant 

resources and engaged widely to prepare its new planning framework as required by State 

legislation. The new planning framework provides a pathway to manage growth and change 

across the Canterbury Bankstown Local Government Area, and includes the Local Strategic 

Planning Statement ‘Connective City 2036’ and supporting Housing Strategy and Employment 

Lands Strategy. 

 

In 2020, Council adopted its new planning framework, which includes the delivery target of 

50,000 dwellings over the next 20 years. The Greater Sydney Commission subsequently 

assured the Local Strategic Planning Statement, confirming it is consistent with State 

priorities. The Department of Planning, Industry and Environment is currently in the process 

of endorsing Council’s Housing Strategy. 

 

 

 
















